BLOOMFIELD CROSSING HOA NEWS

Summer 2023



PRESIDENT'S UPDATE - THE LATEST FROM LARRY LLOYD

Tom and Barbara Russell moved out of the neighborhood at the end of May. While they insisted on not making a fuss about their departure, the vital and substantial contributions they provided to the neighborhood over 35 years just have to be recognized.

Their involvement included: being on the HOA Board, taking the lead on many projects, publishing the directory for decades, creating and administering the Bloomfield Crossing website, contributing to events, and enhancing the Reynard Court cul-de-sac garden.

I'll be staying in touch with Tom and Barbara, and all of us wish them the very best!



TREASURER'S UPDATE - THE LATEST FROM GREG FILIPOWICZ

We are happy to report that our overall spending is closely tracking with the approved budget. Voluntary Contributions for the Entrance Garden Fund (focused on initiating the enhancement of the entrance east side garden) is over \$1,500 (THANK YOU!). Our target is to collect at least \$2,500.

INTRODUCING OUR NEW BOARD & COMMITTEE MEMBERS



JENNY O'NEILL - DIRECTOR AT-LARGE

Jenny O'Neill joined the Bloomfield Crossing community in 2021 after living out east for many years. She grew up in this area and is glad to be back. Living with Jenny is her husband Jim, her twin 4th graders James and Caroline, and her adorable red lab Griffin. They currently reside on Hunter's Bluff. She is employed as a Physician's Assistant and enjoys spending time with her family, playing tennis, and volunteering at her children's school. She will be helping with our community Facebook page, improving community grounds and assisting with social events.



JACKIE WRIGHT - WEBSITE/NEWSLETTER/DIRECTORY

Jackie Wright is a new resident within the Bloomfield Crossing community relocating from Phoenix in January 2023. She is a native of Birmingham, MI and is excited to be back in her home state. She and her husband Eric, along with their son Holden, are enjoying their new home on Tally Ho Court and the fabulous Michigan summertime weather. When she's not busy working as an interior designer, Jackie enjoys traveling, concerts and spending time with friends and family. She will be managing our community website, directory, newsletter and other communication channels.

SUMMER REMINDERS

- Trees & Weeds Please be sure to keep all trees and bushes on your property trimmed and free from dead branches. Weeds in gardens and lawns should also be removed on a regular basis. Don't forget to have lawns treated for weed prevention.
- Apr.
- Pet Waste Don't forget those doggy bags when taking Fido for a walk.
 The BC landscaping maintenance crew does not pick up pet waste, so please do your part to keep our community clean.
- Trash Collection Please have all trash in bags and in trash bins. Some homeowners have been putting bags on the curb and animals have gotten into them. Trash bins should have covers and they should be fully closed.
- Feral cats should be captured and spayed or neutered.
- Security Continue to be alert! Our neighborhood, along with surrounding neighborhoods, have had vehicles broken into or even stolen. As you know, some good ideas include Lock doors, lock vehicles parked on driveways and no items visible, security lighting and cameras.



GET SOCIAL

Our Bloomfield Crossing community now has a neighborhood Facebook Page! Get connected with your neighbors and keep up with all that is going on in our community by joining us at www.facebook.com/bloomfieldcrossing

COMMUNITY UPDATES

- Spring/Summer Garden maintenance is complete.
- The 2023 directory is complete & has been sent to print. We will distribute in the upcoming weeks.
- We held three very successful "Starbucks with Larry" at several cul-de-sac gardens: Foxhall, Five Gaits, and Hunters Bluff East. The events were well attended and several homeowners created enhancement plans with near-zero cost implications.



- We saved over a dozen arborvitaes on the east side of the entrance that were downed by the heavy snowstorm.
- The involvement of the HOA Board and many Homeowners were integral to stopping the closure of the I-75 Ramp B, as well as the proposed EV bus station/maintenance plans at East Hills School. Thank you to all that contributed to stopping those proposals!
- Sprinkler Winterization Saturday, Oct. 7th (this.day.only-for-the-special \$65 rate) Price: \$65 per home. To schedule service, contact Kristine metrolawnsprinklerservice@yahoo.com or call 586-254-9271 by Saturday, September 30th. Provide your name, address, phone number, and email. Ask for the Bloomfield Crossing discounted rate on 10/7. Sign up soon to secure your reservation!

Questions, Comments, Concerns? Visit us online at bloomfieldcrossing.com or send us an email at bloomfieldcrossing@gmail.com.